
REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 
 

HENDERSON COUNTY 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 
 
 
MEETING DATE:  Wednesday July 18, 2012  
 
SUBJECT:    Quarterly Construction Project Update 
  
PRESENTER:  David Berry 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  Yes, 

1. Construction Management Update  
2. Henderson County Schools Capital Projects 

 
SUMMARY OF REQUEST: 
 
 

David Berry has provided the Board of Commissioners with the following update on 
Construction projects around Henderson County.  This monthly report is a review of the scope 
and statuses of assigned construction management responsibilities and includes specific updates 
in regard to County funded construction activities. This report is a continuation of County 
construction activity statuses. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BOARD ACTION REQUESTED: 
 
No Board action is requested. This item is for informational purposes only. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Suggested Motion: 

No motion suggested. 



    
 
 

Henderson County 
Construction Project Update 

 
 
July 3, 2012  
 
Henderson County  
Hendersonville, NC 28792 
 
RE: Henderson County Facility Projects Status Report 
 
This report is a review of the scope and statuses of assigned 
construction projects and includes specific updates in regard to 
county funded construction activities. This report is a continuation 
of county construction activity statuses. 
 

Henderson County School Projects 
 
Henderson county School Staff:  We continue to assist the 
Henderson County School staff with facility projects on an as-
needed basis.  
 
Also as requested and mandated by the Board of Commissioners, 
spreadsheet reports for all Henderson County School Capital 
Projects are included as attachments to this report. The first 
spreadsheet list all projects completed for the fiscal year 2011-
2012 and the final total dollars encumbered ($999,584) charged 
against the County appropriated $1,000,000. The second 
spreadsheet is a listing, inclusive of cost estimates, for all proposed 
and projected future Henderson County School Capital Projects. 
This listing highlights projects that were initially planned for the 
fiscal year 2012-2013 totaling $1,004,900, but also highlights a 



reduced scope of projects for the year totaling $500,000. The 
reduced scope was mandated to school operations by the HC 
School Board and includes what they considered to be the highest 
priority projects. 
 

Henderson County Projects 
 
1995 Courthouse: Design proposals were generated by Moseley 
Architects that address the needs for added security within the 
1995 Courthouse and for secured Courthouse parking areas. Also 
included in these proposals were designs for the relocation of the 
HC Tax Department within the Courthouse. The Tax Department 
is scheduled to move into the basement area of the 95 Courthouse 
which was vacated by the state employees when they moved to the 
newly renovated old health department building (Henderson 
County Court Services). From these design proposals a budget of 
one million dollars ($1,000,000) was approved by the Board of 
Commissioners. While keeping the security issues of the project 
the priority, a directive was also given to have Moseley proceed in 
making whatever changes were necessary to the design proposals 
to reduce the previously estimated cost to within the approved 
budget amount. We anticipate receiving the revised design scope 
from Moseley Architects by mid-July, at which time, if approved, 
we will move toward requesting permission to release Moseley to 
prepare construction drawings for the project. Request for 
Proposals can then be acquired to have the project competitively 
bid and the work performed. We will also be planning in the near 
future to be meeting with courthouse departments that will 
possibly be making office adjustments to facilitate the use of the 
space in the courthouse where the Tax Department is currently 
located.  
 
 
 



Law Enforcement Center/911: Approval was obtained from the 
Board of Commissioners to proceed with an RFQ (Request for 
Qualifications) to procure an architectural firm to design the 911 
Center that will be located in the basement area of the newly 
completed Law Enforcement Center. A specific section of the 
unfinished basement area was designated for this purpose in the 
original design of the building.  The RFQ will be posted the first 
week of July.   
 
2010 Solid Waste Capital Improvements: Exclusive of minor 
punch list items, Cooper Construction, the general contractor, has 
now completed the final phases of the project. All aspects and 
improvements included in the scope of the project are currently 
successfully up and running.  
Additionally and in efforts to make the facility even more 
productive, attractive, and functional, the Henderson County 
Central Services staff has and continues to work with the Solid 
Waste staff on several associated smaller project needs and repairs 
at the facility at no significant additional cost to the county. In 
particular, the Solid Waste garage facility has been significantly 
improved by upgrading tools, equipment, and the building itself in 
order to better maintain Solid Waste’s heavy equipment. The 
Central Services garage staff is responsible for these improvements 
and by doing so is better able to minimize the outsourcing of 
equipment repairs at significant cost savings to the county.  
 
Park Maintenance Projects:  Note worthy park projects at this 
time would include the addition of twelve stop signs located at all 
crosswalks/speed tables at Jackson Park. The signs were installed 
at the direction of the Board of Commissioners to further improve 
the safety aspects of the park. The signs have helped to curtail the 
speeding situation significantly.   
Additionally the Parks and Recreation Department in conjunction 
with Central Service are working to provide handicap swings at 
several park locations. The first swing has already been installed at 



Jackson Park with other locations being planned. Dugout 
improvements at Jackson Park fields #8 and #9 allowing for 
wheelchair participants are also being planned by the volunteers. 
This work has been approved and is scheduled to begin no later 
than the last week of July. The majority of the funding for the 
swings and dugout improvements is being provided for by the 
volunteers. 
 
Central Services Planned & Special Projects: Completed  
Central services 2011-2012 budgeted planned projects included 
replacement of the sections of the Main Library carpet, the 
installation of needed computer automated HVAC controls for the 
King Street building, installation of automatic sliding doors at all 
three exterior door locations at the 1995 Courthouse, and the 
installation of keypad locks at the branch libraries. All of these 
projects were completed within or under budget.  
Planned 2012-2013 projects include King Street building roof 
drains installations, King Street parking lot repair/paving, carpet 
replacement at the main library, and EMS Station #1 bay garage 
door replacements. 
 

Blue Ridge Community College 
 
The completed project work inclusive of all associated cost was 
completed for less than the allocated HC two million dollar 
funding. This allowed for several additional scope components that 
were originally planned for, but were taken out due to initial cost 
concerns, to be planned and performed as a part of the overall 
project. The additional work is primarily paving/drainage of some 
parking lot areas. This additional work was surveyed and designed. 
The project to perform the work was bid/awarded during the month 
of June and is currently underway and is to be completed no later 
than mid August. We look forward to working with BRCC in 
getting the remaining work completed and bringing the project to a 
close. 



 
Please feel free to contact me at any time should you have 
questions in regard to the information contained in this report. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
David H. Berry 










	July 18 2012 RBA Construcion Mgmt Update
	July 2012 Const Report
	RBA Construction attachemnt 7-18-2012

